It was a very good day. We had our bi-weekly staff/student/parent prayer time today at
school. We had a good group and it was very encouraging to hear and pray for the
requests. It is always a blessing to start they work day in prayer. I'm blessed to have
believers around me at work and to have the opportunity to be a light for Christ in the
school setting. I also had a good conversation with our School Resource Officer today. He
is a believer and it was a good time. Tonight in home group we discussed thankfulness and
joy in the Lord. I'm so blessed. Amy Jo said it and it is true for me too. I need and look
forward to homegroup each Wed. I come to be encouraged, to share and to be real in my
walk with the Lord. You can’t hid in homegroup. It is so encouraging to be sharpened and
to serve there.
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